2020-2021 学年第二学期期末教学质量调研试卷

初一英语

2021.06

注意事项:

A.

A.

- 1.本试卷共八大题,满分130分,考试用时100分钟。
- 2.答题前,考生务必将学校、姓名、考场号、座位号、考试号填写在答题卷相应的位置上。
- 3.答选择题时必须用 2B 铅笔把答题卷上对应题目的答案标号涂黑; 答非选择题必须用 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔写在答题卷指定的位置上, 不在答题区域内的答案一律无效, 不得用其他笔答题。
- 4.考生答题必须在答题卷上,答在试卷和草稿纸上,一律无效.
- 一、听力选择(共24小题;每小题1分,满分24分)

第一部分: 听对话,选择正确的图片。本部分共有4小题,每小题读两遍。

1 .How was the weather yesterday?



B. 0 0



2. How does Dustin's father go to work when it rains?



В.





3. What does Hobo's father want him to be?



В.



C.

C.



4. Which direction(方向)should the woman go first?



B.



C.



第二部分: 选择你所听到的内容。本部分共有5小题,每小题读两遍。

5. A. [D] 6. A. [eə] 7. A. [ə'ləʊn] 8. A. [strest]

B. [ə]

C. [ʊ] C. [əʊ]

email: den@yogor.cn

B. [19] B. [9'bʌv]

C. [əˈmʌŋ]

B. [str**I**kt]

C. [ske**ɪ**t]

9. A. [ˈfjuːt∫ə]

B. [ˈfɑːðə]

C. ['fæʃn]

第三部分: 听对话, 回答问题。本部分共有5小题, 每小题读两遍。

10. How much is the scarf now?

A. 80 yuan. B. 100 yuan. C. 160 yuan.

11. When will the film begin?

A. At 6:30. B. At 7:00. C. At 7:30.

12. Which floor does Dustin live on?

A. The second floor. B. The third floor. C. The fifth floor.

13. Where are the two speakers talking now?

A. At the bus stop. B. On the bus. C. At the party

14. What is the man going to do this evening?

A. To have a meeting.

B. To see a film.

C. To look for some information.

第四部分: 听对话或短文, 回答问题。每段对话或短文读两遍。

听一段对话,回答第15~16小题。

15. Where is the hospital?

A. Next to the restaurant. B. Next to the bank. C. Next to the hotel.

16. How far is the hospital from here?

- A. About 15 minutes on foot.
- B. About 50 minutes on foot.
- C. About 1S minutes by bike.

Tea around the world			
In China	Have tea together with their17		
In China	Put tea leaves into the teapot.		
In Japan	Tea is 18 in Japan.		
	The way they drink tea is not the same as that in China.		
In the USA	People drink tea for 19 or after meals.		

17. A. Family members B. classmates C. friends

18. A. important B. expensive C. cheap

19. A. lunch B. breakfast C. dinner

听第二篇短文,回答第20~24小题。

20. What did Mrs. White want to buy?

A. A coat. B. A blouse. C. A dress.

21 . Why didn't Mrs. White buy it at once?

A. Because she didn't like the color.

B. Because she was busy

C. Because she didn't have enough money.

22. Why didn't her husband want her to buy it?

A. Because it was too expensive.

B. Because she had many of them.

C. Because it was not good enough.

23. When did her husband agree to buy it?

A. After a week. B. The next day. C. On the third day.

24. Who bought the blouse at last?

A. Mrs. White. B. Mr. White. C. Nobody.

二、	•	小题;每小题1分,	ŕ	
				处的最佳选项,并将答案写在答题卷上。
			g breakfast is i	
	—Well, it is	unhealthy habit(习	惯)without breakfast. W	Ve must change it.
4	A./;an	B. the; an	C./;a	D. the; a
26.	Before they got on	the bus, they	and said goodbye to th	eir friends.
	A. turned up	B. fumed on	C. turned off	D. turned around
27	Alice the	exam, so she felt very	sad.	
	A. fails	B. is failing	C. will fail	D. failed
28.	David wants to find	d more information al	oout the strong tornado(龙卷风)in Wujiang. Which is the best for him
1	to search on the Int	ternet?		
	A. Wujiang.		B. The tornado.	
	C. Wujiang strong	tornado.	D. Strong tornado.	
29.	Excuse me, when	n are we going to hold	I the class meeting?	
	—I'm not sure. Ask	Ricky, please. He _	know.	
	A. need	B. may	C. shall	D. should
30.	The room isn't	for a meeting of	twenty people. Let's fin	d a bigger one.
4	A. big enough	B. enough big	C. small enough	D. enough small
31.	—The fish	nice. Your mother is	a great cook.	
	—Really? Try som	e, and you will like it	more.	
4	A. tastes	B. smells	C. cooks	D. sees
32.	Lin Tao saved a lot	of people from a fire	. He was very	
	A. lucky	B. careful	C. excited	D. brave
	—Anna, is this not			
			. It must be, I th	nink.
			C. you; him	
	-	-	ek. Would you Like to c	
	1 0	•	my homework.	· ·
	A. See you soon		f C. Have a good tin	
	B)完形填空从 A	、B、C、D 四个选项	页中选出可以填入空白 1	处的最佳选项,并将答案写在答题卷上。
				onardo do Vinci, maybe it was Pablo Picasso.
Pica				h century. He had a talent(天赋)for drawing.
				e first learned 37 from his father, who
		the age of 13, he cou		mst teamed <u>57</u> from ms famer, who
				, and in any style. He liked to think of new
		made him special.	. pame just about	, and in any style. He liked to timik of new
iuca	-	-	t 41 One of his m	nost famous periods was his cubist (立体艺术
派自				ottle from many different angles(角度) in the
		_	_	s of the bottle at the same time. In a way, it's a
	e like having X-ray	_	-, ower and mo side.	a sa and same time. In a way, its a

This new way of painting surprised the art world in the 20th century People say Picasso helped us $\underline{44}$ the world in new way.

B. Because	C. When	D. As
B. found	C. picked	D. took
B. singing	C. fainting	D. working
B. better	C. badly	D. larger
B. anything	C. somebody	D. nothing
B. themselves	C. itself	D. myself
B. works	C. kinds	D. periods
B. inside	C. like	D. from
B .But	C. Or	D. So
B. search	C. see	D. save
	B. found B. singing B. better B. anything B. themselves B. works B. inside B .But	B. found C. picked B. singing C. fainting B. better C. badly B. anything C. somebody B. themselves C. itself B. works C. kinds B. inside C. like B. But C. Or

三、阅读理解(共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从A、B、C、D四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,并将答案写在答题卷上。

A

As an Expat(侨民)in Shanghai, do you really know about Guanxi or Chinese culture? Let's see if ExS Event will help you understand more about it.





Monday, July 10, 2021 19:30 to 22:30



Business Casual(商务便装)

Room 308, 3F, Building A, 319 Xianxia Road

• 100 RMB Members

Ticket • 120 RMB

Non-members

• 80 RMB

Early bird (buy before May 24)

This ticket includes: snacks and drinks.

SCAN ME



And get your ticket!

Three speakers will be invited to the talk.

CONTACT US contact @ expat-services.cn

(··· 021-39005460

Tickets cannot be cancelled (取消) within 24 hours before the talk. Thanks for your understanding.

45. It is a(n)	_·			
A. advertisemen	at(广告) B. letter	C. e-mail	D. postcard	
46. Mr. and Mrs. Br	own, non-members, ra	nt to buy two tickets of	on May 19. They need to pay	
RMB .				
A. 240	B. 220	C. 200	D. 160	

Tel/Wechat: 177 5129 5132 homepage: yogor.cn

QQ: 2645486215

- 47. What can you learn from the passage?
 - A. People can cancel the tickets at 7 p.m. on July 9.
 - B. People can be a member by scanning the QR code.
 - C. People can't enjoy snacks or drinks during the talk.
 - D. People can buy tickets in Building, 319 Xianxia Road.

В

It's the end of winter. A mother listen to the first sounds of her two new babies.

Let's call this mother Sky. And her babies are Scout and Amber.

Hi, little guys.

The first year is the hardest for parents. Sky will soon learn that. Almost half of all baby bears don't survive(幸存)their first year.

But for now, deep inside the hole, they're safe. It's warm and comfortable. And after the whole winter together, maybe it smells very bad

Sky worked hard last summer, and she ate over 90 pounds of fish a day to keep enough fat to spend these early months.

But now she's hungry. If she doesn't eat soon, there will be no milk for her babies.

There's a long, dangerous trip in front of them. Sky needs to get her babies down to the seaside, and she hopes that there will be plenty of salmon(鲑鱼)this summer. <u>It</u> will decide if(是否)the little Scout and Amber can live through the very first year.

But who knows?

Okay, sleeping time is over. These bears need to move in a hurry.

This is the story of their unbelievable first year...

- 48. Who do you think Sky is?
 - A. A father bear.
- B. A mother bear. C. A baby bear.
- D. The writer.
- 49. What does the underlined word "it" refer to(指代)?
 - A. The water.
- B. The weather.
- C. The food.
- D. The sleep.

- 50. Which of the following is **TRUE**?
 - A. Sky ate a lot last summer to get ready for the long winter.
 - B. Scout and Amber stay in a hole with their mother all year round.
 - C. The baby bears eat salmon when they are born.
 - D. It's very easy for the family to find salmon along the journey.

C

Are fables(寓言故事)and fairy tales(童话故事)different or the same? They are both stories for kids, but fables are stories for adult(成年人)as well.

A fable is a story **passed down** from grandparents to parents and then to children. People can learn much from it. The characters(人物) are mostly animals and nature. They can talk and act like humans. The most famous fables were written by a man called Aesop. There are around 600 fables in *Aesop's Fables. The Fox and the Grapes* and *The Tortoise and the Hare* are two examples.

Fairy tales are usually stories for children, often about magic characters such as fairy(仙女) and giants(巨人). Sometimes the characters are animals, We are able to enjoy these fairy tales because of the famous Brothers Grimm. They tried their best to collect these stories before people forgot them. There are many fairy tales in *Grimm's Fairy Tales*, such as *Cinderella* and *The Frog Prince*.

- 51 .What does the passage mainly talk about?
 - A. Famous fables and fairy tales.
 - B. The skill at reading fables.
 - C. The reason why adults can read fables.
 - D. Differences between fables and fairy tales.

52. The underlined phrase "passed down" means _____ in Chinese.

A.流传 B.分享 C.编辑 D.记录

53. Which of the following is TRUE?

- A. People can learn nothing from fables.
- B. There are about 60 fables in Aesop's Fables.
- C. Children usually love fairy tales.
- D. Aesop collected fairy tales before people forgot them.
- 54. Which of the following stories are fables?

①The Lion and the Morse ②Snow White

3 The Fox and the Grapes

(4)Cinderella

⑤The Tortoise and the Hare

6 The Frog Prince

A.123

B.(1)(3)(5)

C.456

D.(2)(4)(6)

D

I travel a lot, and I find out different "styles" of giving directions when I ask "How can I get to the post office?"

In Japan, people use landmarks(地标)in their directions because most streets don't have names. For example, the Japanese will say to travelers, "Go straight ahead and turn left at the hotel. The post office is across from the bus stop."

In the countryside of the USA, there are no towns or buildings in many places. Instead of landmarks, people will tell you directions and distances(距离). In Kansas, for example, people will say, "Go north two miles. Turn east, and then go another mile."

People in Los Angeles, California have no idea of distance. They measure (测量)distance in time, not miles. "How far away is the post office?" you ask. "Oh," they answer, "It's about five minutes from here."

Sometimes a person may not know the answer. What happens in such a situation? A New Yorker might say, "Sorry, I don't know." But in Yucatan, Mexico, no one answers, "I don't know." People believe that "I don't know." is impolite(不礼貌). They usually give an answer, often a wrong one. A traveler can get very, very lost in Yucatan! 55. Why do Japanese people use landmarks in their directions?

- A. Because they have no idea of distance.
- B. Because there are no towns or buildings.
- C. Because most streets have no names.
- D. Because people don't know the answer.
- 56. Which of the following may people in Kansas say?
 - A. "Take the second turning on your right and you will see a school."
 - B. "It will take one day and a half."
 - C. "Turn south and then walk 300 meters."
 - D. "Go along Autumn Street and take the first crossing on the left."
- 57. What may happen in Yucatan?
 - A. People there usually say, "Sorry, I don't know the way."
 - B. Local people often give a right answer.
 - C. People there have no idea of distance.
 - D. Visitors may lose their way
- 58. Where do people measure distance in time?

A. In New York. B. In Los Angeles. C. In Kansas. D. In Yucatan.

59. What is the best title of the article?

A. Showing the Way in Different Places

B. Getting Lost in Yucatan

C. Travelling in Different Places

D. Where is the Post Office?

四、信息还原(共5小题;每小题1分,满分5分)

根据对话内容,从对话后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

A: Hi, Ken. Jane's birthday is coming. Have you got her invitation(邀请)?

B: Yes. 60

A: Me too. I'm just thinking about the gift. 61

B: Well, she likes writing. Why not get her pens and books?

A: 62 I think she'll be happy to get them.

B: Yeah. By the way, how will you buy the gift? Will you ask your parents for money?

A: <u>63</u> I have some pocket money now.

B: You're right. I think we should learn to manage(管理)pocket money. I just spend it on the things I really need.

A: That's true. 64

B: What a kind girl! Learning to save and use money is important to us.

A. Yes, please.

B. Sounds good.

C. Of course not.

D. How about you?

E. Can you come to my party?

F. Do you have any good ideas?

G. I also use it to help others in need.

五、词汇检测(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

根据所给音标、汉语注释、单词或对话情景,在答题卷标有题号的横线上;写出空缺处各单词的正确形式。每空只写1个词。

65.	Tom	['br∧∫iz] his	shoes	twice a	week.

66	If you don't	like Chinese f	ood, why not try some	[ˈwestən]	l restaurants?
w.	ii vou donit	TING CHIHICAG I	ood, why hours some	I WCSLOII	i i Cotauranto!

67. How lovely! Can you see the toy on the table (点头)to us.

68. Alipay can make people buy things anytime and _____ (任何地方).

69. To celebrate my mother's _____ (四十九) birthday, we are going to hold a big party.

70. Open your mouth _____ (充分地)and I can see your teeth clearly.

71. Mum, I would like to read some _____ (文章)about how to keep away from COVLD-19.

72. Can you see all the _____ (postman) names on the paper?

73. —Suzy _____ off the bike and hurt her leg last week.

—I'm sorry to hear that.

74. —We will have a meeting at ten _____ ten, right?

-Yeah. It's nine ten now. We have an hour left.

六、句子翻译(共5小题;每小题3分,满分15分)

75.请记住参加我们的活动。

76.他们尽了最大努力帮助贫困地区的孩子们。

77.它们是多么令人惊叹的艺术品啊!

78. Tom 正在为如何照顾他的狗而烦恼吗?

79.从那时起,那个男孩不害怕独自走过森林了。

友果培优 yogor.cn yogor.cn 与优秀为友

七、阅读表达(共3小题;80题1分,81题2分,82题3分,满分6分)

认真阅读下面短文,用英语回答短文后的问题,并将答案写在答题卷标有题号的横线上。

Martin Lynch, an American learner, went to a small town in Japan for his holiday. One morning when going for a walk along the beach, he saw a farmer, Palo Perez. Martin watched Pablo unload (卸货)his boat and put the fish in a box.

Martin noticed that Pablo looked very happy. He could also see some large fish in the boat. Martin greeted Pablo and asked how long it took to catch the fish. "Just a few hours," replied Pablo. Martin asked, "Why didn't you stay longer and catch more fish?" "I have enough for my family," Pablo said. "And what do you do with the rest(其余的部分)of your day?" asked Martin. "I take a nap(午睡), play with my children, spend time with my wife, and go to see my friends and play cards. I have a full and busy life." Martin said if Pablo worked loner hours and caught more fish, he could make more money. With the money, Pablo could buy more bats and catch more fish. By selling the fish, Paulo could open his own company.

"Then what?" asked Pablo. "Well, you will move your company to a big city. At last, you will make millions of dollars and be happy." replied Martin. "How long will that take?" asked Pablo. Martin thought for a minute and said it would take at least 15 years.

"And then what?" asked Pablo.

"Well, that's the best part," Martin said. "You will retire(退休), buy a house near the sea, sleep longer, play with your children, spend more time with your wife, see your friends and play cards."

- 80. Where did the story happen?
- 81. How could the farmer make more money in the learner's opinion(观点)?
- 82. Do you like the Japanese farmer's lifestyle? Why or why not?

八、书面表达(共1题;满分15分)

本学期即将结束,各班开始评选年度最佳学生人选。假设你是阳光中学 7 年级 5 班的 David,请根据以下布告的要求,用英语写一封推荐信,扎荐你班的 Tony 为本年度最佳学生。

Notice

Dear all.

We want one student from each class in our school to get this year's Best Student Award.

The student you recommend should:

- love to read and know some amazing things;
- be careful and plan everything well;
- be helpful...

Please give one example(例子) for each qualify(\mathbf{a} \mathbf{b} \mathbf{b}). We are looking forward to hearing from you.

Sunshine Middle School

- 要求: 1.所写内容必须包括提供的所有信息,并适当发挥:
 - 2.文章 90 词左右, 开头、结尾已给出, 不计入总词数:
 - 3.语意通顺, 意思连贯, 条理清楚, 书写规范;
 - 4.文中不得出现真实的姓名、校名等信息。

Dear sir/Madam,

I am David from Class 5, Grade 7.	

(请将内容写在答题卷指定位置)

All of our classmates think Tony should get the award. Hope to hear from you.

Yours faithfully,

David

	1-5 BACAC 25-29 ADDCB	6-10 BCBAA 30-34 ABDBC	11-15	BCACB	16-20 ACABB	21-24 CBAC
三	35-39 AACBB 45-47 ADA 60-64 DFBCG	40-44 ADCDC 48-50 BCA	51-54	4 DACB	55-59 CCDBA	
五、	65. brushes 70. wide	66. Western /wester 71. articles		67. nodding 72. postmen's	68. anywhere 73. fell	69. forty-ninth 74. past
六、	75. Remember to t	ake part in our activi	ity / ac	ctivities.		

- - 76. They did/tried their best to help the children in poor areas.
 - 77. What amazing works of art they are!
 - 78. Is Tom worrying (worried) about how to take care of / look after his dog?
 - 79. From then on, the boy wasn't afraid of walking through the forest alone.
- 七、80. Japan. / A small town in Japan.
 - 81. He could work longer and catch more fish.
 - 82. Yes. Because I think it is important for me to be happy. /I think happiness is more important than money./...

No. Because we should work hard when we are young./... (言之有理即可)

/\, One possible version

Dear sir/Madam,

I am David from Class 5, Grade 7. I would like to recommend Tony for this year's Best Student

He loves to read all kinds of books, so he knows about plenty of amazing things. For example, he knows butterflies smell things with their feet.

He is careful enough to think about everything well. He can plan everything carefully and work with others well. He is a member of our Project Hope group and often takes part in activities like collecting clothes and books for children in need.

He is helpful. He often tries his best to help others. Last weekend, he taught an old man in his community how to do some shopping online and how to pay.

All of our classmates think Tony should get the award. Hope to hear from you. Yours faithfully,

David